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We are pleased to report that our church is thoroughly enjoying 
the building that God has provided for us. The renovations are 
going well and the basement is almost completely finished. It has 
been amazing to see how God has provided for all our needs in 
this project. We now have a great space for our nursery, Sunday 
school class, fellowship area, and a spacious kitchen. 

We have seen God provide in amazing ways. All the labor to date 
has been done by skilled volunteers. Our church members have 
worked hard and joyfully contributed to the work. We’ve had help 
from other churches in Quebec as well. What a joy to work with our bothers and sisters in Christ!  

We received boxes of new ceiling tiles from a church that had purchased 
them for a project in their building but then changed plans. The tiles they 
sent to us were exactly the amount we needed for the basement!  

In January, the CLAIM team came to help for a week and really helped move 
the work along towards completion. Phil and Susan Smith are missionaries 
that organize volunteer groups to assist other missionaries with projects like 
ours. The group that came was a great blessing to us.  

We praise the Lord that we’ve had no serious injuries during all the work that 
has taken place. On that note, please pray for Phil Smith who sustained a 

serious injury to his hand during a project in Samoa just a few weeks ago. It will take about 12 weeks to heal. 

Our next project will be working upstairs to create an office and a coatroom 
(we need a lot of room for coats here in Quebec!). We already have 
volunteers from Ontario and from our home church who will be coming in 
April to complete this project. Thank you to all who have partnered with us 
through prayer, volunteering time, and giving to accomplish these projects! 

In January, we celebrated our 15 year wedding anniversary. We also moved 
into our new home that the Lord has graciously provided just 5 min. away 
from our church. We took a trip to the States in February to visit Sarah’s dad 
who had suffered a stroke. He is recovering well and expecting to go home 
soon. Thank you all for your faithful prayers and support. A special thanks as 
well to those who sent cards and special gifts for Christmas. May the Lord bless you all for your generosity! 
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Thank you 
volunteers!


